
Town of Chaplin Notice of Receipt of Chaplin Elementary School Contract: 

In accordance with Section 10-153d(b) of the General Statutes of the State of Connecticut, notice is 

hereby given that a copy of the: 

Collective Bargaining Agreement between the Chaplin Board of Education and Local 1303-388 of Council 

#4 AFSCME, AFL-CIO (Para and non-certified), effective 7/1/2021 - 6/30/2024 and the 

Chaplin Board of Education and the Chaplin Education Association (Teacher’s Contract), effective 

7/1/2020 - 6/30/2023 

have been received and are available for public inspection in the Chaplin Town Clerk’s Office.   

Dated this 19th day of January, 2022 

Shari Smith 

Chaplin Town Clerk 

 

 


